InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax  011 57 1 566 20 71
Sr. Presidente Álvaro Uribe  Vélez

Presidente de la República de Colombia
	via fax:   011 57 1 342 97 23 

Dr. Edgardo José Maya Villazón

Procurador General de la Nación

	via fax:  011 57 222 18 74
Dr. Jorge Alberto Uribe

Ministro de Defensa Nacional


July 25, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are extremely concerned for the safety of Padre Joakin Mayorga, head of Pastoral Social Services of the Diocese of Magangue, who has been charged with the crime of calumny by the Colombian army because of his public written denunciation of their acts on January 26 and 27 of this year against residents of the municipality of Tiquisio. Padre Joakin learned from the victims' families and other residents of the region that army troops of the Narino Battalion headquartered in El Banco, Magdalena state, took into custody and disappeared HOVANIS VEGAS-ATENCIO, JAIRO VILLALBAS-CAMPUSANO, NOLBERTO CAMPUZANO-ZULETA and 13-year-old OSNAIDER SOLANO-ZULETA. Hovanis Vegas and Jairo Villalbas were sand-filtering gold in the region. Nolberto Campuzano and Osnaider Solano were on an errand for their family and were last seen alive in the region when they were returning to their home in Casa de Barro about 11 a.m. 

On January 30, when a group of 29 residents of the region went to look for Nolberto and Osnaider, they found that not only they, but also two other young men, Jovanis and Jairo, had also been disappeared. The same day, the group went to Coco Tiquisio and spoke to a Captain (now Major) Espitia who did nothing.  On January 31, when they again went to talk to Captain Espitia, he left them standing on the street for four hours.  When they strongly protested, he finally came out to tell them that he had the 3 dead bodies and showed them pictures but did not allow them to see the corpses. The whereabouts or status of Osnaider Solano-Zuleta are unknown.

We personally know Padre Joakin from his visit with us here in April of this year and we are outraged at the charges against him. He is known for his commitment to peace through community organization and nonviolent resistance which include empowering townspeople to negotiate with guerrillas for the release of their mayor and for organizing the first Peace Summit of neighborhood organizations in 2001, attended by 800.  

We strongly urge you to:

· withdraw the Colombian army's false accusations against Padre Joakin;

· conduct a full and impartial investigations into the disappearance of HOVANIS VEGAS-ATENCIO, JAIRO VILLALBAS-CAMPUSANO, NOLBERTO CAMPUZANO-ZULETA and OSNAIDER SOLANO-ZULETA, make the results public and bring those responsible to justice;

· do everything possible to protect the residents of the municipality of Tiquisio from further threats.

Thank you for your prompt attention to these grave concerns.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai



Coordinator


Copies:  Colombia Desk Officer Charles Barclay ~ fax: 1 202 647 2628

              Ambassador William B. Wood ~ fax: 011 57 1 315 2197 

              Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno ~  fax: 1 202 232 8643
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The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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